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Santa Barbara City College

Addictive Disorders Counseling Advisory Board

Minutes of the Annual Board Meeting held on 12/06/19

Present:   Denny Rea, Angela Coady, Melissa Flanigan, Sandra Mistretta, Nancy Chargualaf Martin, Stan Speck, Mart Keefe, Gordy Coburn, ADC Chair. 
Gordy opened the meeting at 4:12 pm and all present introduced themselves and described the organization that they were affiliated with.

Gordy announced that the ADC program has been re-accredited by the California Association for Alcohol/Drug Educators (CAADE) as of 9/29/2019.  He also announced that CAADE has changed its accreditation requirements which will require a program modification of ADC. Feedback was positive.

Gordy announced that the new Addiction Counselor Certification Board of California (ACCBC) had been approved for registration and certification of addiction treatment counselors as of April, 2019, thus ending 16 months of confusion regarding registration and certification. ADC students have been able to register and also subsequently take the Certified Addiction Treatment Counselor examination.
Gordy explained in detail the necessary program modification in the ADC curriculum to comply with the new CAADE accreditation requirements.  He described the following necessary changes:
· No more ADC electives; all ADC courses will be required;

· All other courses not required will be deactivated;

· ADC 130, Cultural Diversity, is now required;

· ADC 146, Prevention, is now required;

· ADC  126, Case Management and Law & Ethics will be deactivated in favor of two new 3-unit  courses for each subject;
· The only choice that ADC students will have is between the introductory courses in psychology and sociology or some other appropriate college course.
Gordy asked for a motion to approve the necessary program modification. The motion was made and approved unanimously. 

There were no other board member concerns.

The meeting closed at 5: 16 pm.

